
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

2021 Milwaukee County Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
and HOME funds 

 

The County of Milwaukee is inviting citizen comments on the proposed 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding and HOME funding 

for 2021 and any proposed reallocation recommendations. 

Milwaukee County will be receiving 2021 federal CDBG funding totaling 

approximately $1,600,000. The CDBG funding is to be shared between 

Milwaukee County and 15 participating municipalities. The municipal share 

will be allocated in accordance with the Inter-Governmental Cooperation 

Council policy adopted for this purpose. It is proposed that the County’s 

share be used for County-wide projects. Approximately 20% is set aside for 

administrative costs.  Milwaukee County also will be receiving approximately 

$1,200,000 in HOME funds to be used in 17 participating municipalities. 

The Economic and Community Development Committee is holding a public 

hearing on Monday, September 14, 2020 at 9:30 am which will be a virtual 

meeting live streamed on the County Legislative Information Center. Non-

profit agencies are eligible to apply for these grants.  

Public comments can be emailed to Victoria Toliver, Housing Program 

Manager CDBG/HOME at victoria.toliver@milwaukeecountywi.gov or can 

be mailed to the Milwaukee County Housing Department, located at 600 

West Walnut Street, Suite 100, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53212. If you would 

like to make your public comment by phone, please call 414-278-2948 

between the hours of 8:00am and 4:30pm Monday through Friday and leave 

a voice mail message. For hearing impaired individuals, please dial 711. All 

public comments will be taken into consideration prior to the determining the 

use of funds. 

 


